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Planning and Transport Committee Meeting
Monday 17th December 2012
At 8.00pm in the Village Hall
MINUTES

Present: Cllr L Britt, Cllr C Beglan, Cllr P Heeley, Cllr M Turley

Members of the public: one


Clerk: Rebecca Luckin
1. To consider accepting apologies for absence 
Apologies were received from Cllr Cook (injury) and accepted by those present.

2. To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed and agree dispensations
Cllr Turley declared a non-prejudicial interest in a neighbouring property – Lindatts.

3. To approve the Minutes of the last Planning and Transport Committee meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 19th November 2012 were approved and duly signed by the Chairman.

4. To consider planning applications:
DC/12/2208 - Iron Stone Barn Rock Road Washington - Surgery to 1 x Lime tree
Cllr Beglan was concerned that the tree in question had been discussed in the past, due to an application for a new access.  Councillors agreed that a maximum of 30% reduction would not harm the tree and that they would not object to the application for tree works.

5. Enforcement issues update
Planting scheme at Kia Garage, Washington Roundabout – John Attfield HDC had investigated and the owner had confirmed that planting should take place before Christmas.  The Clerk will monitor.

6. To receive planning department decisions
SDNP/12/03114/NMA – Lindatts, School Lane.  The Parish Council had not been advised of a Non-material amendment as is HDC policy.   Cllr Britt was concerned at the lack of notification and without further information it was difficult to know if there are overlooking issues.  The Clerk will send a letter to HDC Planning to express concern.

DC/12/1991 - Holly Bush Cottage, New House Lane – PERMITTED.

DC/12/2079 - Lobb Cottage, Vera’s Walk – conservatory PERMITTED.





7. Appeals issues update
DC/10/1457 RMC Engineering Site – Cllr Wilkinson has contacted a Highways Officer in order that a meeting can be arranged between HCRA, PC, HDC and WSCC to discuss design and layout of access to site.  HCRA had provided a copy of a letter sent to WSCC hinting at a judicial review.  
Cllrs Heeley and Beglan were concerned that the Inspector had suggested that private lanes could be used by residents of the new development.  Councillors agreed there would be an impact on local amenities, services and education provision.  The item will be added to the agenda for the Full Council meeting of 7th January 2013.  HCRA will be advised.  The Clerk will contact Cllr Wilkinson and ask if there has been progress arranging the meeting as above.

DC/11/2460 - Castle Farm – appeal to recommence 29th January 2013.  Clerk will attend and report to Councillors.


8. To discuss transport issues
Newhouse Lane / Rock Road  - A resident had asked if a stolen grit bin would be replaced, but Councillors were agreed that it may be stolen again and that a hippo bag of grit may be helpful – the Clerk will contact WSCC.
Hugh Davies WSCC advises (11.12.12) that Adam Bazley, Tracey Webb and Joel Sykes will ascertain whether the tree represents a ‘danger’ before deciding if WSCC could fund the removal of a tree on the verge, owned by Amyday.  

A24 Bus Crossing Point – an article had been printed in the WSCT.  There had been no response from the public at the time of the meeting.

Meeting adjourned to allow participation of a member of public
A member of the public had followed the debate closely and suggested that in conjunction with closure of the gap, perhaps The Bostal should be closed with bollards, to prevent all through traffic in either direction.  Closing the road beyond the car park would prevent the village being used as a ‘rat-run’ but allow access to properties. The arrangement could be for a “trial period” during which any feedback from the public or others would be noted. Councillors were agreed that the suggestion could be added to the feasibility study.

Cllr Turley suggested that the road triangle at The Pike could be designated one way, to allow buses access, but deter traffic from using the village as a short cut and progress to the roundabout.  
Councillors agreed that they would welcome the opinions of more members of the public.  The Clerk will report comments by the public to Cllr Wilkinson and ask for a feasibility study to commence.  Cllr Britt was of the opinion that more information was required from the bus companies giving details of any potential changes to service, so that residents could be advised clearly.

The meeting was reconvened

A283 Crossing Point – an article had been included in the newsletter.  
The Clerk had sent a letter to Tracey Webb confirming the maximum cost and advising that Councillors would like to ascertain the amount of s106 funds available in order that they might consider a PC contribution.  The Clerk had met with Tracey that morning and again requested a response.

Flooding at the bottom of school hill – a meeting with Tracey Webb, the Clerk and Cllr Jennings had taken place that morning.  Tracey had noted the road condition at top of School Hill and will recommend small works to address the problem.  She was of the opinion that the flooding could be resolved, though it may take some time.  Drains will be cleared and water diverted to the ditch at the side of the Rec.  The Clerk will advise the school Headteacher of progress.

Traffic Speed Survey – awaiting results from Tracey Webb, requested again in person 17.12.12.

9. Any other Planning and Transport issues that may arise
Chanctonbury Close – resident Mike Sparks reported a positive response from neighbours to his request for others to get involved in a road maintenance programme. He anticipates progress with the help of neighbours.  He also mentioned that he thought the residents responsibility to maintain the road was noted in the deeds to his property. The Clerk had written to a member of the public, who had recently been attending meetings, concerned at lack of progress.

Potholes and road surface at top of School Hill has been reported to WSCC Highways twice and Tracey Webb has visited and acknowledged the problem.
Bus shelter by Chardonnay – FH will repair roof in December.

John Lower advises Bostal Layby is owned by WSCC. Clerk will advise WSCC (sold by Mrs Turner of Church Farm when the A24 was re-routed).
Cllr Turley was concerned regarding the standard of the surface dressing in Old London road which is failing, stones are loosening less than 6 months after it was laid.


Cllr Turley reported a hazardous man hole cover - west bound A283 30m before Barns Farm Lane – Clerk will report.

Mr John Henderson offered to help with traffic data interpretations.
The meeting closed at 9.06pm
Signed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . Date: 21.01.13

Chairman
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